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SUMMARY 
 
This report provides the Board, PEBP members and other stakeholders information on agency 
operations. 
 
REPORT 
 
OPEN ENROLLMENT 
 
PEBP’s annual open enrollment began on May 1, 2025, and will continue through May 31, 2025.  
As in past years, information was provided to members through the 4th Quarter newsletter, email 
to those members with email addresses within PEBP’s system and via a statewide email sent to 
employees. As of (5/14/25) there have been 1217 events in progress, and 2534 open enrollment 
events completed. This is on track as last year there were 1151 in progress, and 2285 completed 
events by 5/12/23. 
 
Plan Enrollment as of 5/14/25 – Total Lives Covered 

Plan PY2024 Enrollment Current PY2025 
Enrollment 

Current elections for 
PY2026  

CDHP 23,861 23,068 22,823 
LD 20,108 23,946 24,558 
EPO 5,562 5,078 4,939 
HMO 6,123 5,985 5,869 
Dental 10,309 10,226 10,216 
Declined 2,587 2,914 2,945 
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CARSON TAHOE HEALTH UPDATE 
 
In 2024, Carson Tahoe Health had notified PEBP and members that their contract with United 
Healthcare was due to expire on May 30, 2025, and that they would not be renewing their 
contract. After numerous discussions, CTH indicated that they would consider extending their 
contract to the end of the calendar year. On April 15, 2025, PEBP received confirmation via 
email that they had executed an agreement to extend the contract until December 31, 2025.  CTH 
has included notifications to this fact on their website (see link below). 
 

https://www.carsontahoe.com/unitedmembershipupdate.html 
 
PEBP is continuing to research options to address this issue. However, we are also preparing for 
the worse case scenario in that CTH will be an out-of-network provider effective January 1, 
2026. 
 

https://www.carsontahoe.com/unitedmembershipupdate.html

